The Walker Township Supervisors met on Monday, December 7, 2009 at the Walker Township Municipal Building for their monthly meeting. Harry Shearer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Supervisors Casner and Dreibelbis were also present. The minutes of the November 2, 2009 meeting were read by the Secretary and approved by motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Shearer and carried.

Visitors present: Mr. and Mrs. Steve Davis, Mr. Dave Yohn, Mr. Dwayne Speece, Mrs. Debra Schlegel, Mrs. Brenda Walton, Mr. Donald Sheaffer, Mr. and Mrs. Moses Renno, Mr. Doug Roush, and Mr. Steve Roush.

Mr. and Mrs. Davis were present to ask about remodeling the pet shop into an apartment to rent out. The property is in Mexico which is zoned Single Family Residential. The Supervisors will research the request. Mr. Davis will subdivide the property if necessary. Also, they were inquiring about placing another home on Lot 40. The lot would need to be subdivided to accommodate another residence. Mr. Yohn, Mr. Speece, Mrs. Schlegel, Mrs. Walton and Mr. Sheaffer were present to discuss Autum Street. When the street was named, it was spelled without an "n," however when the residents received their notification from the 911 center it was spelled with a "n." The street sign does not have an "n" on it. A petition was presented to the supervisors asking to have the street named Autumn Street not Autum Street. By Motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Shearer and carried it was resolved to have the street named Autumn Street. Mr. and Mrs. Renno were present to discuss their land development plan. Mr. Sarge explained to them everything that was on the plan. Mr. Doug Roush and Mr. Steve Roush were present to discuss the Delaware Township Fire Co and deliver the 2009 financials. They wanted to know if there were any problems or questions. Mr. Dreibelbis questioned them on the financials and their monetary status.

PERMITS: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Dreibelbis and carried it was resolved to approve the following permits as submitted by Mrs. Saner: John Laird and Ethan Good (Occupancy).

DAVIS UPDATE: The Supervisors received a copy of a letter from Karen Hackman, Attorney, to Judge Kathy Morrow advising Judge Morrow that the Supervisors will request the court not to allow the presentation of additional evidence.

OLD BUSINESS: Mr. Casner updated the Supervisors on the Act 32 committee. The Nov. 2009 meeting was cancelled. The new meeting will be Dec. 8, 2009.

By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolve to adopt the Juniata County Comprehensive Plan as the Plan to cover Walker Township.

By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve the 2010 budget as advertised. Total revenues generated - \$445,127. Total expenditures generated - \$435,340.

PARK UPDATE: Mr. Dreibelbis reported construction on the building continues. All the concrete has been poured and the doorframes will be set this week. Block walls will follow weather permitting. Little League has requested to purchase a small storage shed to be placed by field 3 to hold the liner, bases and equipment.

NEW BUSINESS: By motion of Mr. Shearer, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve the 2010 fire contracts in the amount of \$17,907.38. Mr. Dreibelbis was contacted by Keith Mingle (911 center) concerning the "back alley" in Mexico. Since it will need to be named, the supervisors will contact Mr. Laird for recommendations. Mr. Steve Casner requested \$2,000 of the leftover \$3,000 budgeted park funds to complete field 3. By motion of Mr. Shearer, seconded by Mr. Dreibelbis and carried it was resolved to grant the request.

SUBDIVISIONS: By motion of Mr. Dreibelbis, seconded by Mr. Casner and carried it was resolved to approve the Moses Renno land development plan. By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Dreibelbis and carried it was resolved to approve the Charles Saner subdivision plan.

BILLS: By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Dreibelbis and carried it was resolved to approve the monthly bills with checks 9805 through 9847 and 577 from Mexico Street Light fund. An EFT of \$1,666.00 was approved for payroll taxes. Check 114 was issued to the Delaware Twp Fire Co. from the Equipment Fund.

By motion of Mr. Casner, seconded by Mr. Shearer and carried it was resolved to adjourn at 9:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Baillie, Secretary